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	HEREFORD ENTERPRISE ZONE EXECUTIVE BOARD
Notes and Action Points

Monday 13th September 2021
The Shell Store


	CHAIR:
	Andrew Manning Cox
	AMC
	Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	MINUTE TAKER:
	Wendy Kitchen
	WK
	Hereford Enterprise Zone Ltd Support Officer

	
	
	
	

	PRESENT:
	David Hitchiner
	DH
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Charles Ingleby
	CI
	Vice-Chairman, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Neil Kerr
	NK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Mark Pearce

Tracey Goodwin

Paul Walker
	MP

TG

PW
	Managing Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited
Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

Chief Executive, Herefordshire Council

	
	
	
	

	
	Sharon Smith
	SS
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	
	
	

	ATTENDANCE:
	Roger Allonby
	 RA
	Head of Economy and Place, Hfdshire Council

	
	Nick Webster
	NW
	Economic Development Manager, Hfdshire Council

	APOLOGIES:
	Neil Taylor
	NT
	Interim Director Economy and Place, Hfdshire Council

	
	Kerry Diamond
	KD
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited

	
	Ellie Chowns
	EC
	Cab Member for Economy & Communications H.C.

	
	Scott Kean
	SK
	Director, Hereford Enterprise Zone Limited


	ITEM
	NOTES
	ACTION

	1. 
	ATTENDANCE / APOLOGIES / INTRODUCTIONS
Attendance and apologies are recorded above. AMC welcomed everyone to their first face to face meeting at the Shell Store.

	

	2. 
	DECLARATIONS AND REGISTER OF INTEREST
None received.
	

	3. 
	NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – APPROVAL / AMENDMENTS
AMC asked were there any queries from the minutes. TG asked MP if he had heard from NMITE re the possible  Heritage project.  MP advised not  and he will chase for an update.  NK asked AMC for update on Business Rate Relief continuation, MP advised we don’t have this option but PW will outline  what Council was thinking of  doing to  support business in his update.  The notes of the previous meeting were  approved as a true record.
	

	4. 
	CHAIR’S VERBAL REPORT
 AMC and MP have been having regular meetings and updates. The Shell Store was officially opened, and Cyber Centre visited, by Robert Jenrick MP on 4th June. The visit  went well and provided good material to use in our PR.  NMITE had their sod cutting ceremony in the interim period since the last Board Meeting.  Sales have still been impacted by Covid 19  but he was heartened by levels of interest.  Edward Harley, Lord Lieutenant of Herefordshire is coming to visit the EZ on Monday 25th October with his wife.
	

	5. 
	ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION
(i) Covid 19 Recovery and Investment Fund
PW updated the Board on the proposals for establishing a recovery and investment fund led by the Council.  This has been accepted in principle by the Cabinet and now evidence based investigations are underway.  A small team is being set up to establish the best way forward which will include independent Advisers.  AMC confirmed we have agreed to support this and test out the principles in the EZ environment.  MP said he could have private and confidential conversations with those investors who were at the stage of establishing project costs and the means of funding these costs and report back on his findings. There was a lengthy discussion on businesses needs and opportunities. AMC summarised that this was an important initiative, which the EZ  applauded and that the Board was  fully supportive of, and would like to see EZ businesses benefitting from .  AMC offered, with the Board’s support, for the EZ to  provide  support to the Council to help shape  and test the concept with the emphasis of the  EZ being at the vanguard of this initiative.
(ii) Succession Planning New Chair
AMC drew the Board’s attention to the Succession Planning paper circulated.  AMC advised the Board the Vice-Chairman wanted to remain on the Board but doesn’t want to apply to be Chair.  AMC reported that the opportunity would be promoted widely through appropriate government networks particularly those promoting diversity. However, previous experience had pointed to the importance of also encouraging  personal contacts in terms of identifying the right candidates and encouraging them  to apply. SS suggested the Chamber of Commerce had contacts to whom they can circulate the job spec as part of the process. There was a long discussion around the job spec and what it should include and there was general consensus that the role would likely evolve in the next year or two.  However DH felt we should get on with the process rather than refine the potential fine detail of the job as getting the best candidate was the aim.    PW confirmed that the Council would want to be involved at the appropriate selection stages.  MP agreed to produce a draft candidates pack with applications invited before and over Christmas into January, selection and appointment in January/February for a handover before AMC steps down.
(iii) Sales Enquiries

MP presented the substantive sales enquiry received and recommended this to the Board.The recommendation  was unanimously supported by the Board.
(iv) Litter

AMC opened the conversation by saying the Board need to consider this item within the limits and context of what the HEZ Board could do on the topic whilst recognising that this is a serious issue.  TG felt we had momentum but it needs another push to get local Companies on board to look after their own properties and boundaries.  KD flagged up problems over a lack of facilities for lorry drivers.  MP will draw up potential locations in the wider Rotherwas area.  AMC wondered whether the Council could have a blitz on enforcement.  TG suggested a flyer, MP agreed the information could be circulated in the HEZ’s newsletter.

(v) Requested Tour of HEZ for Councillors

The local Ward Councillor David Summers is very keen on a tour of the HEZ for Councillors.  MP was seeking agreement from the Board for this visit. The Board agreed to this.  DH asked RA to send a memo to Councillors to gauge interest.

(vi) Skylon Tower & Art Installation 
NK reported that Painter Bros had offered to find a contact to complete the drawings for Skylon Tower so he can then obtain a quote for construction.  AMC confirmed we need a project cost in order to discuss funding with potential benefactors. As regards the art installation it was confirmed we have a sculpture available for loan and a planning application has been made.  NK also stated that we would need to get PR in place for the launch of that installation and he will help with background information for that .

	MP
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	6.  
	MANAGING DIRECTOR’S REPORT
MP thanked all the Board Members for supporting the EZ during this difficult period and how much it has been appreciated.

· Bus Implementation Plan - There’s a bus implementation plan the Council is currently progressing, this is hugely important to the Zone and MP is inputting  information  to the consultants involved so that they understand that the importance of  a strong public transport service  for Rotherwas.
· Construction - Construction at the NMITE site is well underway and Speller Metcalfe have their Project Manager based in the Shell Store.  Other investments on site are also proceeding well.

· Shell Store - Shell Store now has 5 tenants in place. The Chamber of Commerce are now based there together with the Growth Hub as the primary focus for business support.  MP also advised the Board that 2 potential business interests had contacted him via their attendance at the Economic Summit on 10/9/21.  MP said we should be at 25% capacity by Christmas.  He reported that the conferencing/meeting places are now being booked up and utilised. MP also updated the Board that NW/MP/RA are currently working on the procurement of a private sector operator to run the building and facilities  and that the tender for the Café Operator was also being worked on. TG advised that he had received positive feedback from business on the quality of the Shell Store proposition.  TG also stated new signage is excellent.
· Cyber Quarter -.  RA mentioned the success of the Economic Summit on 10/9 and advised the Board the Council’s intention was to hold a Summit at the Cyber Centre at some point.

· UXO - MP also wanted to put on record how helpful Peter Gebbie of the Council’s Emergency Team at the Council had been regarding the UXO find at Chapel Road and this has now drawn to a successful conclusion.

· LEP - MP further updated the Board that the EZ had applied to the LEP for further funding of £450k and have in fact been allocated £675k.  This is a testament to how the LEP considered previous funds have been utilised.  This will enable the EZ to develop two further plots.

· Sales in Progress –     The land sale at Skylon Central opposite the Petrol Station should complete imminently.  Other sales were also making good progress.


	

	7. 
	ACTION LOG: MATTERS ARISING NOT COVERED ON THE AGENDA
No issues were raised.


	

	8. 
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
NK brought up the Inn with Rooms concept that had been discussed some time ago and asked should we try and resurrect it.  AMC suggested that due to continuing  issues with the  hospitality sector with the pandemic that  we diarise for a discussion in 6 months  .
	

	9. 
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

· Monday 22nd November 3pm – 5pm

	


	Signed:
	

	Date:
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